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Dear SCWF Team Member: 

 

2016 marks 85 years since a handful of sportsman, alarmed at the impending demise 
of the Whitetail Deer and the Wild Turkey, crisscrossed the state and recruited  
fellow outdoor enthusiasts to form the South Carolina Wildlife Federation. SCWF is 
the oldest conservation organization in our state, and I am honored to Chair our 
Board of Directors.   
 
I became involved with SCWF because I liked that we didn’t focus on one species 
alone. I was intrigued about the diversity of our members and supporters: tree-
huggers and sportsmen, liberals and conservatives, country-boys and city-folks all 
coming together for the common good of our state’s wildlife and outdoor traditions.   
 

We’ve accomplished a lot over the past 85 years. As I think about how we can build upon our great heritage, I 
recognize the high standards that were set by those who have donated their wisdom, time and financial  
resources towards our Federation. We must continue this legacy so our children and grandchildren will be able 
to enjoy South Carolina’s natural heritage and opportunities for outdoor recreation. But, we must also make it 
a priority to ensure future generations are educated and come to love and appreciate our state’s great  
outdoors as we do.  
 
Teddy Roosevelt, speaking at the 1908 Conference on the Conservation of Natural Resources, reflected about 
the need to preserve the natural world around us: “We have become great because of the lavish use of our 
resources and we have just reason to be proud of our growth. But the time has come to inquire seriously what 
will happen when our forests are gone, when the coal, the iron, the oil and the gas are exhausted, when the 
soils have been still further impoverished and washed into the streams, polluting the rivers, denuding the 
fields, and obstructing navigation. These questions do not relate only to the next century or to the next  
generation. It is time for us now as a nation to exercise the same reasonable foresight in dealing with our great 
natural resources that would be shown by any prudent man in conserving and wisely using the property which 
contains the assurance of well-being for 
himself and his children.” 
 
These words still ring true today, and I 
look forward to working with you to 
continue our legacy. Enjoy your  
outdoors in 2016.  

Jason Burbage became Board Chairman 
in February 2016. A native of Sheldon, SC, 
he currently resides in Columbia and is 
the Executive Vice President of National 
Land Realty. 

Deer at Sunrise by Tarina Weese 



YOUR GIFT. YOUR IMPACT.  
SCWF is celebrating 85 years of promoting effective habitat conservation and  
respect for outdoor traditions. We were founded in 1931 by hunters and fisherman – 
they were the first ones who noticed the impact humans were having on populations 
of wildlife.  They realized then they would need to take steps to  preserve wildlife habi-
tat and conserve natural resources if they wanted their  children and grandchildren to 
be able to enjoy the great outdoors. This still holds true today, and our accomplish-
ments are a direct result of your generous support every year for the last 85 years.   
Carrying out the mission of SCWF would not be possible without your dedication.  
 

Your gift to SCWF supports education, advocacy and habitat programs including: 
 Connecting People with Nature - SCWF engages people of all ages in learning about the flora and fauna of 

South Carolina and enjoying the outdoors.    
 Advocating for Healthy Wildlife Populations- SCWF lobbies for vital wildlife issues at the State House,         

protecting unique lands, waterways and essential songbird habitats.   
 Promoting and Creating Habitat - South Carolina is a leader in the NATION in number of backyards certified 

per capita for the Backyard Wildlife HabitatTM program! SCWF also assists businesses in managing their lands to 
enhance wildlife. 

 
We hope you will continue your generous giving in the years to come. If you would like to donate to SCWF, please 
contact the SCWF Director of Development, Harley Carpenter, at (803) 256-0670 or by email at harley@scwf.org.  
Your assistance will be much appreciated and put to good conservation use. We promise! 

Thank you for all you do to support wildlife!  
Harley Carpenter, Director of Development 

www.SCWF.org 

On the Wings by Brooks Metts 

PLEASE DONATE FOR 2016! 

We Need YOUR Support! 

 

To make a donation please visit www.SCWF.org, contact us, 

or complete the enclosed envelope. 

 
 
 
 
 

The Mission of the South Carolina Wildlife Federation is to conserve and restore 
South Carolina’s wildlife and wildlife habitat through education and advocacy.  



Did you know - Buying a hunting license (whether you hunt or not) 
is an investment in wildlife habitat conservation in our state. 

 
South Carolina state-owned lands, such as the Bear Island & Donnelley Wildlife Management Areas in the ACE 
Basin and Jocassee Gorges Wildlife Management Area in the upstate, are managed for wildlife by the SC  
Department of Natural Resources.  DNR depends on the sale of hunting licenses and the  Federal match for 
the majority of  funds needed to manage wildlife habitat on these lands.  The excise tax on firearms and  
ammunition goes into a federal fund which is then apportioned back to the states dependent on the number 
of hunting licenses sold.  

 
At a recent Palmetto Pro Birder module in the ACE Basin, birders learned the  
importance of hunting license sales to manage the habitat areas that are so crucial 
to the birds they were there to see.  One class participant,  Judith Kramer, said, “As 
birders, we do not have to pay to enjoy the use of these public lands, but it is  
perhaps our responsibility to do so.”   
 
To find out more about making your personal investment in wildlife  
habitat conservation by buying a hunting license, visit  
www.dnr.sc.gov/licensing. 

Wildlife And Industry Together Program:  
Partners Working for Habitat  

The Wildlife And Industry Together (W.A.I.T.) program recognizes industries who 
are dedicated to  protecting the environment and who keep wildlife needs in mind 
when making their land management decisions. The program assists corporations, 
employees and  community groups who desire to develop environmental projects  
in partnership with each other.  We have 27 certified sites across the state and are 
proud  to report 100% renewal rate for 2016! 
 
Contact Laura Blake-Orr  (803) 256-0670 or laura@scwf.org for information on   
becoming a W.A.I.T. partner.  Thank you to the following companies for their  
ongoing support of this program! 

(803) 256-0670 

http://www.dnr.sc.gov/licensing


Outdoor Academy & Education Programs 
Sara Green, Director of Education 

SCWF donors have been so 
supportive of our education 
programs that we are  
expanding!  Nearly all of our 
education events sold out 
again last year - over 1100 
people attended our  
education classes & events 
during 2015 and were intro-
duced to the wondrous flora 
and fauna of the Palmetto 
State as well as the varied 

outdoor recreation opportunities that abound here.   
 
We are excited that Laura Blake–Orr has joined us to 
fill our new education staff  position. Laura  will  
focus on growing our habitat  education programs, 
which you can read about on the next page.  SCWF is  
dedicated to also expanding our classes and events 
offered through the Palmetto Outdoor Academy.   

 
One component of the 
Outdoor Academy is the 
very popular  Midlands 
Master Naturalist  
program.  The course is led 
by SCWF Board Member, 
Austin Jenkins, who leads 
the participants through 12  
sessions consisting of  
classroom and field work at 
natural places all across the 
Midlands.  Certification is 

presented jointly from Clemson University and SCWF 
at the end of the course. We have  considerable 
demand for this class, and registration filled quickly 
for our spring 2016 class.   
 
After graduation, Master Naturalists are required to 
complete 30 hours of volunteer service and advanced 
training.  The Midlands Master  Naturalist Association 
was formed by graduates to provide such opportuni-
ties.  These well-trained volunteers have proven to be 
invaluable for SCWF, as well as other agencies and  

organizations.  MMNA 
volunteers have   
participated in bird and 
mammal surveys,   
bird-banding at Fort 
Jackson, educational 
talks, and park  
maintenance projects at 
Congaree  National Park, Sesquicentennial State Park, 
and USC’s Belser Arboretum, to name just a few.   
 
MMNA also partners with SCWF to offer the  Junior 
Naturalist Program to teach kids about nature and 
the importance of conservation.  In 2015, we again 
partnered with Camp Discovery in Blythewood to 
host a Creek Critters class, as well as the ever-popular 
New Year’s Day Hike.  This spring’s outing will focus 
on native pollinators, and kids will get the chance to 
build a nest for  native bees.   

www.SCWF.org 



SCWF offered several other educational opportunities 
which were opened to the public, but could also count 
as advanced training hours for Master Naturalists from 
around the state.  Naturalist Austin Jenkins led classes 
which focused on Sandhills natural history, spring  
wildflowers, venus flytraps, and dragonflies.  

Modeled after the Master Naturalist program, the  
Palmetto Pro Birder program focuses on bird  
identification and conservation.  Created by renowned 
ornithologist Dr. Drew Lanham, this program strives to 
build a core of SCWF Citizen Scientists who are 
equipped with field ornithology skills to be competent 
in identifying birds by sight, sound and behavior in the 
field.  Our expert instructors lead several 2-day  
modules each year, at different locations around the 
state.  Each module holds a maximum of 20 people, 
and participants who complete four modules are  
certified as Pro Birders.   
 
To date, nearly 170 people have been trained through 
this program, and 39 have been certified!  Two more 
modules are already on the calendar for 2016, with 
more to come! 
 
Another very popular component of the Academy is 
the Women’s Outdoor Retreat (WOR).  OVER 200  
ladies from around the Southeast attended the 2015 
weekend retreat designed for women to experience 
nature and outdoor recreation non-competitive  
environment.  Ladies participated in classes varying 
from archery & skeet shooting to kudzu basket-making 
& kayaking.  Expert instructors volunteered their time 

and equipment to teach hands-on classes in the 
field.  This year’s WOR will be held on September 9-11, 
2016 at Hickory Knob State Park in McCormick, SC.  We 
expect registration to fill quickly again this year, so 
stay tuned to our website and emails for the  
announcement! 
 
More information about all of these programs can be 
found on our website at www.scwf.org or by  
contacting Sara Green at sara@scwf.org or  
(803) 609-4778.  
 
Thank you to the following EDUCATION PARTNERS who 
have made SCWF’s education programs a success: 
Adventure Carolina 
Audubon South Carolina 
Camp Discovery 
Carolina Sandhills National Wildlife Refuge 
Clemson Extension 
Earth Connection Outfitters 
Garden Clubs of South Carolina 
Get Your Gear On 
Heyward Technology & Career Center 
Irmo Middle School 
Lake Thurmond Sail & Power Squadron 
Lexington Wildlife Chapter 
Little River Blueways 
Midlands Master Naturalist Association 
Palmetto Conservation Foundation 
Palmetto Living History Association 
Palmetto Paddlers 
River Runner Outdoor Center 
Savannah Lakes Village 
Savannah River Ecology Lab 
SC Department of Natural Resources 
SC State Park Service 
Stone Point Archery 

(803) 256-0670 

http://www.scwf.org
mailto:sara@scwf.org


2015 was a successful year for 
the SCWF’s Certified Wildlife 
Habitat Programs. Thanks to 
the generous support of our 
corporate and individual  
donors, the board approved 
hiring a new position to focus 
on expanding the number of 
certified wildlife habitats in 
South Carolina. SCWF named 

me  as Wildlife Habitat Manager. In this role I will plan, 
coordinate, implement and oversee all Habitat  
Programs of the SCWF including the Backyard,  
Community, Schoolyard and Wildlife and Industry  
Together (WAIT) Habitat Programs.   
 
Backyard includes more than you and your neighbors’ 
properties – businesses, places of 
worship, libraries, government 
offices, parks, and other places 
throughout the community have 
been certified as well. These sites  
provide food, water, cover and 
places to raise young for wildlife, 
and are certified through the  
National Wildlife Federation
(NWF). The SCWF has close to 
7,000 Certified Backyard Wildlife Habitats in South 
Carolina making it a leader in the nation in the number 
of sites per capita. 
   
With 31 years of environmental experience working 
for industry, I  have a special interest in expanding the 
WAIT program. WAIT is designed to encourage  
corporate landowners to integrate wildlife habitat 
needs into land management decisions. As South  
Carolina becomes increasingly developed, there is less 
land available for wildlife. Corporate landowners can 
offset habitat loss by devoting their under-utilized 
lands to wildlife. WAIT projects across the state  
include food plots for deer & turkey, meadows for 
ground-nesting birds, bluebird boxes on security  
fences, nature/fitness trails, wetlands protection    

projects, riparian buffers,  
osprey nesting platforms, 
planting of native fruit trees, 
wood duck boxes, butterfly 
gardens, and much more!  
 
These industries are  
providing valuable wildlife 

habitat on their properties, and have also made a  
commitment to environmental education for their  
employees and to partnering with groups in their  
communities. Currently 27 sites are certified with a 
goal to significantly increase that number over the 
next three years. 
 
SCWF staff and volunteers regularly exhibit and  
present to civic organizations. Help us to increase the 
number of certified sites by allowing us to share the 
benefits of gardening for wildlife at your workplace, 
neighborhood association, garden club, or other  
community group meeting.  
 

Learn more about these programs, submit an  
application to have your yard certified or purchase a 
sign by visiting our website, www.scwf.org or contact 
Laura at the office, (803) 206-6220 or laura@scwf.org.   

 
 

Display a SCWF Habitat Sign in your garden and help 
spread the word about the needs of wildlife!  

Buying signs from SCWF keeps the money in SC to be 
used for conserving and restoring wildlife and wildlife 

habitat in our state! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCWF Conserves & Restores Wildlife & Wildlife Habitat
Laura Blake-Orr, Wildlife Habitat Manager 

www.SCWF.org 

http://www.scwf.org
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Steve Gilbert, Special Projects  
Manager 

Through a grant from the National Fish & Wildlife 
Foundation, SCWF has been working for several 
years to enhance habitat for wildlife by assisting 
landowners in Charleston, Berkeley and Dorchester 
counties who are working to convert lands back to 
Longleaf Pine forests.   
 
 

Over the last 18 months, SCWF has facilitated 
the planting of 184 acres and prescribed  
burning for 2,385 acres of Longleaf Pine. For the 
upcoming season, we have signed agreements 
with land-owners for an additional 250 acres of 
planting and 2,426 acres of prescribed fire. This 
program fosters sustainable  forestry practices 
and re-establishes valuable habitat for the  
endangered red-cockaded woodpecker, as well 
as important habitat for deer, turkey, and quail. 
 
For questions or additional information on the 
program, contact Steve at (843) 795-9005 or 
Steveg@scwf.org. 

Milkweed for  
Monarchs 

 
The Monarch butterfly, once  
common across the United 
States, could soon end up on 
the Endangered Species List.  In 
2014, SCWF began an initiative 
through our habitat programs to 
distribute packets of native milkweed seeds to re-establish habitat for 
Monarchs through planting of this crucial food source for the  
caterpillars and nectar for the adult butterflies.  Last year, we distributed 
2,000 packets of seed, and plan to distribute at least that many in 2016.  
Please contact our office if you have a small plot for milkweed in your 
garden! 

& Wildlife Habitat 

SCWF Board of Directors 
 
Executive Committee 
Jason Burbage, Chair, Columbia 
Dan Scheffing, Affiliate Representative to the 
National Wildlife Federation, Andrews 
Don Moorhead, Alternate Representative to 
the National Wildlife Federation, Greenville 
Matt Hill, Board Representative to the 
Executive Committee, Columbia 
Austin Jenkins, Immediate Past Chair, Camden 
 
William Anderson, Charleston 
Wise Batten, Jr., Bluffton 
Tony Bebber, Chapin 
David Benjamin, Columbia 
Kay Brown, Anderson 
Wil Brown, Latta 
Chris Cannon, Johns Island 
Jody Childs, Travelers Rest 
Judy Cummings, Irmo 
Mardie Faucette, Columbia 
Kovie Gray, Greenwood 
Joe Hamilton, Hendersonville 
Susan Hamilton, Columbia 
Johney Haralson, Denmark 
Charles Henshaw, Columbia 
Tombo Hite, Abbeville 
Greg Jackman, Simpsonville 
Drew Lanham, Seneca 
Pat Mason, Columbia 
Charlie Mayer, Lexington 
Ray Nelson, Columbia 
Matt Riddle, Columbia 
Meredith Russo, Bennettsville 
Peyton Sasnett, Charleston 
Micky Scott, Allendale 
Robert Turnbull, Columbia 
Jim Wells, Lake Wylie 
Weave Whitehead, Florence 
Ed Wilson, Columbia 
Beth Wingard, West Columbia 
 
National Wildlife Federation Board 
David Hargett, Greer 

 
Life Members 
Benjamin Dysart 
 
Emeritus Board 
Andy Brack, Charleston 
Thurston Chavis, Jr., Little Mountain 
John Garton, Pendleton 
David Houk, Lancaster 
Fred Kinard, Jr., Charleston 
Denton Lindsay, Burnsville, NC 
Bill Melven, Columbia 
Ed Muckenfuss, Summerville 
Suzanne Rhodes, Irmo 
Harmon Shade, Charleston 
Webb Smathers, Jr., Westminster 
Angela Viney, Spartanburg 

(803) 256-0670 

Red-cockaded Woodpecker 



 

Conservation and Advocacy  
Ben Gregg, Executive Director 

When it comes to  
conservation advocacy, 
SCWF cannot rest on either 
defense or offense.   
Protecting the gains we 
have made over the   
decades requires  
constant vigilance, while  

pushing through new measures for protecting healthy 
wildlife and human populations requires a special blend 
of teamwork, dedication and timing.  Here are a few 
summaries of priority issues: 
 
Seismic blast exploration and offshore oil drilling – We 
have just received the wonderful news that the US  
Department of Interior has taken out all of the South 
Atlantic states for exploration and drilling for offshore 
oil and gas. SCWF was part of an ever-expanding  
coalition of regional, statewide and local groups as well 
as every city and town along the SC coast who all said 
NO to bringing heavy industry, chronic spills and filth to 
our treasured beaches and marshes. Enjoy your  
wonderful beaches this summer! 
 
SC Conservation Bank – The Bank was funded at 
increased levels by the 2015 state legislature. We are 
working hard in 2016 to make permanent funding  
a reality so our natural heritage can be protected for 
future generations. 
  
Science-Based Conservation – We are continuing 
SCWF’s legacy of insisting that science, not politics,  
remain at the forefront in decisions affecting our  
wildlife. We work to empower the skilled & dedicated 
conservation officers and biologists at the SC  
Department of Natural Resources.  
 
Clean and Abundant Water – Scientists say variability 

and unpredictability of 
conditions will continue – 
which means we must  
insist that the state  
legislature pass laws that 
better prepare us for both 

droughts and floods. It is about wildlife and fish  
survival, but it is also about human health and safety. 
 
Public Lands—National parks, US forests, national  
wildlife refuges and other federal lands are owned by 
ALL citizens of the nation, regardless of where you live 
and what your station is in life. Your stake is equal to 
that of the Western rancher who grazes his cattle on 
federal property. Public opinion surveys in every  
section of the country consistently show overwhelming 
support for keeping public lands just where they are.  

First, without federal and state lands, many of our best 
and most memorable outdoor opportunities right here 
in SC would be lost.  Second, public lands are a legacy 
that was left to us by our ancestors, and we can  
hopefully leave this legacy to our grandchildren and 
great-grandchildren.  Third, and I say this as a South 
Carolinian who has been blessed to enjoy many natural 
treasures out West, national parks, refuges and forests 
uplift and enrich the souls of millions of Americans and 
are the envy of people around the globe. 
 
The struggle to keep and maintain our common  
treasures will have to continue.  Under the SCWF  
banner, generations of South Carolinians have fought 
for citizen ownership and good stewardship of our 
shared legacy.  National Wildlife Federation and many 
of our partner affiliates in other states are taking the 
lead as we prepare for future attempts to take away 
the natural legacy we all own in common. Thanks to 
your support, our advocacy continues.          

SCWF 17th Annual Workday at the  
Carolina Sandhills National Wildlife Refuge 

www.SCWF.org 

At the Pond by Stan Greenberg 



It is a pleasure to be your  
representative at the State 
House. I will be your point  
person on legislation while  
also taking on the same role 
for Audubon South Carolina, 
SCWF’s conservation partner. 
Here is a quick wrap up on a 

few of the bills we are monitoring:   
  
Deer Management Legislation – House bill 4943 is  
designed to help boost the state’s declining deer  
population. The SCWF strongly supports this legislation 
along with our Camo  Coalition partner, The Quality 
Deer Management  Association (QDMA) and South  
Carolina Department of Natural Resources.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lake Conestee Nature Park Wildlife Sanctuary – This 
important bill will give the Lake Conestee Foundation, 
along with SCDNR, more tools at their disposal to stop 
unwanted and unauthorized hunting in the nature 
park, protecting both visitors and wildlife from harm.  
 
Pipeline/Eminent Domain Legislation – SCWF is  
working with our Conservation Coalition partners to 
ensure passage of legislation to prohibit non-regulated, 
for-profit petroleum pipeline companies from using our 
state’s eminent domain laws to acquire property for 
construction of a pipeline. This law would prevent  
disruption to wildlife habitat and potential  
environmental devastation should a leak occur.   
  
Coal Ash Disposal – SC–based utilities must dispose of 
coal ash in environmentally safer Class 3 landfills.  A  
recently-passed law puts those same restrictions on 
out-of-state generated coal ash.  SCWF worked hand-in
-hand with other conservation partners to ensure  
passage of this legislation. This bill has recently  
become law! 
 
For more information about all of these issues, contact: 

Ben Gregg at ben@scwf.org or  
Trip King at tripksck@aol.com   

 
More details also on our website at www.scwf.org 

NWF Board Member, Dave Hargett; SCWF Executive  
Director, Ben Gregg; NWF President & CEO, Colin 

O’Mara and NWF Regional Representative,  
Ron Warnken at Congaree National Park. 

(803) 256-0670 

Legislative Issues at the Statehouse 
Trip King, Government Relations Manager 

http://www.scwf.org


THANK YOU to our 2015 Donors! 
GRANT AND FOUNDATION 
SUPPORT 
$10,000 + 
American Rivers 
Charles S. Mott Foundation 
International Paper  
National Fish and Wildlife 
Foundation 
Open Space Institute  
Turner Foundation Inc. 
 
$1,000 to $9,000 
Cabela's Outdoor Fund 
D. L. Scurry Foundation 
Joanna Foundation 
Mills Bee Lane Memorial  
Foundation 
Mast General Store 
National Wildlife Federation 
Riverbanks Society 
 
CORPORATE SPONSORS 
Falcon $5,000 to $9,999 
BMW Manufacturing Co., LLC 
Duke Energy 
Michelin 
ReWa 
 
Owl $2,500 
FUJIFILM Manufacturing 
Glen Raven Custom Fabrics 
Westinghouse Electric  
Company LLC 
 
EVENT SPONORS 
AgSouth 
Bank of America 
Collum Lumber Products, LLC 
Duke Energy Corporation 
Electric Cooperatives of SC 
Elliott S. Close 
Dr. Philip D. Flynn  
Glen Raven Custom Fabrics  
Haile Gold Mine, Inc 
Hartness International 
International Paper 
Larry Faulkenberry 
MeadWestvaco Corporation 
Nelson Mullins Law Firm 
Outdoor Underwriters, Inc. 
Palmetto Health 
Riverbanks AAZK Chapter 
SC Association of Counties 
SK Films  
Tom and Tombo Milliken 
Woodleys Garden Center  
 
 
 

WILDLIFE AND INDUSTRY 
TOGETHER (WAIT) 
3M 
AFCO 
BMW Manufacturing Corp. 
BMW International -
Technology Research Center  
Duke Energy 
   Bad Creek Pumped Storage                 

Station  
   Catawba Nuclear Station  
   Lee Steam Station  
   Mill Creek Combustion  
   Turbine Station  
   Oconee Nuclear Site  
FujiFilm Manufacturing 
Glen Raven Custom Fabrics  
Hartness International 
Honda of South Carolina 
Michelin 
   Earthmover Plant  
   Laurens Proving Grounds  
   MARC  
   Sandy Springs  
   Starr  
ReWa 
   Durbin Creek Facility  
   Mauldin Road Facility  
Schneider Electric 
Spartanburg Water 
   Fairforest Reclaimed Water        

Treatment Plant  
   Lake Blalock  
   Lake Bowen  
   Main Office  
US Engine Valve 
Westinghouse Electric  
Company 
 
HAMPTON-HEYWARD  
SOCIETY $1000+ 
John Aiken 
Dave Aycock 
Stanley and Paula Bikulege 
Juan and Kay Brown 
Derick Close 
Elliott Close 
Jerome R. Cogdell 
Stephen L. Davis 
Rebecca P. Diak 
John P. Evans 
Harriott H. Faucette 
Larry Faulkenberry 
Foster McKissick 
Susan E. Hamilton 
Charles L Henshaw 
Edward Holder, Jr. 
Calvert W. Huffines 
Fredrick W. Kinard, Jr. 

James Lemon 
Charles and Jo Mayer 
Thomas O. Milliken 
Don and Debie Moorhead 
John and Norma Palms 
Micky Scott 
Kathy and Ron Stephens 
Christy F. Taucher 
Robert and Susan Turnbull 
Ken and Laurie Walden 
Weave Whitehead, Jr. 

INVESTING $500-$999 
Frances and Will Brown 
Harry M. Dalton 
Joe Edens, Jr. 
Stuart A. Greenberg 
Pat Mason 
Kathryn E. Pickett 
Norman F. Pulliam 
Stephen C. Wallace 
Luther Wannamaker 
Ed Wilson 

CONTRIBUTING $250- $499 
Marshall Allen 
Rena Amick 
Dolores F. Anderson 
Judith S. Baughman 
Tony and Leigh Bebber 
Elaine Brockman 
Jason and Ashley Burbage 
Tracy Crane 
Wade C. Crow 
Daniel Ervin 
William Fairey 
Ben Gregg 
Margaret Haffner 
Joyce A. Hallenbeck 
Matt Hill 
Austin and Karin Jenkins 
Benjamin Johnson 
Susan Johnson 
Bernhard Mautz  
Bill and Sarah McCabe 
Pat McWhirter 
Raymond Nelson 
Jo Slaughter  
Gerald F. Smith 
Joel A. Smith 
Sheryll Smith 
Diane Stone 
Susan Thieben 
James T. Truesdale 
Richard E. Watkins 
 
SUSTAINING $100 - $249 
Jim and Dianne Abel 
Robert Abele 
Don E. Adams 

John C. Adams 
Herman Albrecht, III 
Herbert R. Allen 
Richard H. Allen 
Scott M. Anderson 
Christopher Baldwin 
George W. Ballentine 
Ann Bass 
Wise Batten 
H. E. Beard, III 
Barry R. Beasley 
David R. Beckham, Jr. 
Judith A. Berger 
Connie Blackstone 
Laura A. Blake-Orr 
Joel P. Boylan 
James and Nancy Bradley 
Frank Brand, II 
Virginia L Bridwell 
L. Winfield Brown, Jr. 
Virginia Brown 
Douglas C. Burnette 
Sherilyn B. Byrd 
Harley Carpenter 
Allyson Carricato 
William A. Chandler 
Nelson Chandler 
Robert E. Chase 
Michael D. Chesser 
Martha S. Clamp 
Clyde L. Cobb 
Marjorie M. Coble 
Bruce C. Coull 
SC Association of Counties 
John E Courson 
Fannie I. Cromwell 
Tom Crudelle 
Hayne Culler 
Greg Delleney 
Ann Ameen Dedman 
Patty Dod 
Gale R. Dreher 
Sandra Z. DuBose 
Tommy B. Edwards 
Barbara Eisele 
Linda P. Ellis 
Robert M. Erwin, Jr. 
John and Marie Fairey 
Mark G Fellers 
Hilda Flamholtz 
Margaret Fox 
Robert Franklin 
Bob and Linda Freeman 
Gwendolyn Galphin 
James Gasen 
David W. Gerhardt 
Roddey E Gettys, III 
Thomas E Gibbons 
James M. Gillam 



SUSTAINING $100 - $249 
continued 
Sarah C. Gillespie 
H. Emmett Godbee, Jr. 
Robert W. Gooding 
William V. Gravely 
William and Sara Green, Jr. 
William K. Green, Sr. 
John M. Grego 
Jean Haggard 
Bernie H. Hall 
Jonathan Harvey, Esq. 
Edward L. Hay, MD 
Willard E. Hayes 
Knox L. Haynsworth, Jr., Esq. 
Edsel Hemingway 
Raymond L. Hendrix, Jr. 
David G Hodges 
James Holloway 
Terrell P. Horres 
Roger van Horsen 
Samuel P. Hughes 
J. Dale Hutto 
G. Larry Inabinet 
S. E. Johnson, III 
Guy T. Jones 
Rick and Leigh Joye 
Beth Kendall 
Charles C. King 
Frank Knapp 
Richard L. Krewson 
Seth P. Kupferman 
Charles A. Laffitte, Jr. 
Paul H. Lehner 
Richard R. Link 
Robert E. Livingston, III 
Buford Mabry, Jr. 
A. Sonja Marchant 
William F. Marscher, III 
Jamie Y. McCulloch 
Suzanne H. McCullough 
Suzanne McCullough 
Atlantic Inc. Pest Mgmt. 
Terry B Millar 
Jon Harrison and Anne Miller 
Mark D. Monson 
Henry W. Moore, Jr. 
Robert Moore 
Noel Morphis 
Mary W. Morrison 
Comer Morrison 
Lawrence Moser 
John W. Moyer 
Ralph E Neunlist 
John H. Newell, Jr. 
Thomas Newland 
James W. Nichols 
Conyers Norwood 
Kristin O'Steen 

Jacqueline M Palmer 
Anne Palyok 
Dwight F. Patterson, Jr. 
John A. Pecca 
Don and Jane Pilzer 
Eleanor C. Pope 
Michael B. Prevost 
Jean Prothro 
Bill Putnam 
Ross A. Rames, MD 
Heber E. Rast, Jr. 
Douglas A. Rayner 
Susan Redge 
Cheryl Reger 
Clarence Schenck, USAF, Ret. 
Gerald Daniel, USAF, Ret. 
Jerry Rhodes 
Bruce E. Richbourg 
Rose Mary Ritchie 
Forrest E. Roberts, Jr. 
S. L. Roddey, III 
Frank M. Rogers, IV 
Thomas C. Rowland, Jr., M.D. 
Gerald P. Rumierz 
Betsy Russell 
Dowser D. Rustin, MD 
Richard Saunders, Jr. 
Gerald E. Saunders 
Silly Putty Charitable Trust 
John Simmons 
Charles J. Siniard 
James R. Slice 
Charles and Arden Small 
Donna Smith 
Karen Smith-Goodrich 
Harold K. Spivey 
John H. Sten 
Sam Stone 
Harold C. Stowe 
Randall and  Nancy Swan  
Lois Taylor 
Douglas Tiedt 
Olive & WM Timberlake 
Robert M. Tobey 
Karen E. Traxler 
Bob Trowell 
Benny Tumbleston 
Jack A. Turner 
Pamela L. Tuten 
Elizabeth Underwood 
Robert E. Watson 
Deborah Webster 
Jerry W. Weise 
K. Derek Wessinger 
David Whiteman, PhD 
James and Andrea Wiley 
Bob and Sarah Williams 
Craig and Susan Williams 
Benjamin F. Williamson 

Bonum S. Wilson, Jr. 
Franklin "Rusty" Wilson 
Allen Winget 
 
STEWARD $50 - $99 
W D Altman 
Harvey W. Anderson 
Deborah Anderson 
Arkwright Foundation 
Robert C. Ashworth, III 
DBA Sales and Engineering 
Assoc. 
Jason T. Ayers 
Dennis and Francine Baer 
Frederick G. Bailine 
Karen L. Baker 
Charles M. Ballard 
Pam Barbour 
Robert R. Barrett 
Jim and Louise Barton 
William D. Baughman 
Judith Baughman 
Jennifer J. Bausman 
Katrina H. Becker 
Robert E. Berretta 
Travis Bianchi 
Karen S Bickely 
Robert M. Black, Jr. 
June Blind 
W. Paul De Borde, Sr. 
Alice Bova 
Martha Lee Brailsford 
Michael E. Brennan 
John J Brooks 
Doris Thomas Browder 
Gail Brownlee 
Robert S. Bruns 
Donna H. Bryan 
John and Lisa Burbage 
Billy Burdette 
James and Nelle Burgess  
Jay Burton 
Elon and Pansy Buzhardt 
James T. Cape 
Nancy R. Carkhuff 
Ray B. Carter 
Kenneth W. Chapman 
Howard D. Childs 
Charles Chitwood 
Alice Clark 
Betty S. Conner 
R. C. Corning 
David Cornman 
Virginia Cox 
Jacob P. Cromer, Jr. 
J. C. Crouch 
Suzanne M. Cullom 
Eric O. Cummings 
Don and Diane Curlee 

Martha Daniels 
Reggie F. Daves 
P. Michael Davis 
Christine J. Davis 
Charlie Davis 
Lynda Day 
Gloria Douglass 
Martha Duggan 
Edwin P. Duris 
Ann Gay Duvall 
Donald E. Dyches 
James S. Eakes 
Caroline Eastman 
Edna A. Elfont 
William R. Essex 
Edward & Betty Farnworth 
John L. Faucette 
John Fiegel 
Daniel F. Fifis 
Vivian B. Fisher 
Steven Fleming 
Madilyn M Fletcher 
 Gary Flint 
William J. Forbes 
Melissa Forinash 
Charles Fox 
Henry F. Frierson 
Harold F. Gallivan, III 
Thomas E. Garrison 
Smith Gause 
David and Betsy George 
Michael H. Gray 
Julian W. Green 
Jeffrey L. Greene 
T. Compton Groff 
Charles Haggard 
Anne Hall 
James E. Halpin 
Deborah Stevens Hamilton 
C.J. Hammet 
Margaret Harris 
Georgia Hart 
Jean L. Harvin 
Henry C. Hearn, III 
John M. Herbert 
Marvin and Patricia Hevener 
George S. Hill 
Jim and Jackie Hill 
Murray G. Honick, MD 
Mary Huhns 
Frank E. Hutchins 
Evelyn S. Irwin 
Thomas S Jennings 
Sandy Kayse 
A. Kerry Kelley 
Hugh B. King 
James Knight Jr. 
James Koerber 
Marlene Konsek 

(803) 256-0670 



STEWARD $50 - $99 
continued 
William B. Korb, Jr. 
Jessica Kross 
Carlos Lamar 
Carol J. Lancaster 
Jack C. Langston 
Pat Lassiter 
Joseph S. Lavisky 
Malcolm Leaphart, Jr. 
Francis C. Leone 
Joseph M. Lewis 
Donald W Lindsay 
Langdon Long 
Penelope T. MacDonald 
Marie Mackey 
Michael A. Maginnis 
James A. Mahaffey, Sr. 
Evelyn C. Marion 
Nancy Mauldin 
Julie McCaffrey 
John H. McCall 
Margaret McConnell 
John W. McCord 
Smyth F. McCrady 
Rhett McCraw, Jr. 
John E. McDavid 
Ed McDowell 
David McIntyre 
Frank A. McLeod, III 
Douglas Wayne McPherson 
Gayle McQuiddy 
Judy Medlin 
James R. Metts 
Harry Miley 
Ben H. Miller 
Don and Jo Miller 
Sarah G. Miller 
Julian V. Minghi 
Stephaine Montgomery 
John Mosior 
Elizabeth Newman 
William and Joan Nicol 
Jack & Chris Nietert 
Vivian L. Nothdurft 
Gwenn C. Nye 
Karen W. Oliver 
Earl M. Olson 
Dwight Patterson 
Daniel Paysinger, M.D. 
Elizabeth S. Peacock 
John Perno 
Douglas C. Plate 
Linda & Don Poland 
Stan Polinsky 
Martha Y. Ponder 
Jan H. Postma, Jr. 
James E. Privett 
Andrew J. Pugh 
James L. Purcell 

Tarrant Putnam 
Donald Rabel 
Betty Rankin 
Arthur Ravenel, Jr. 
Richard H. Reid 
Stephen G. Kobelas, Ret. 
Naomi Richardson 
Cothran M. Riddle 
Ronald Ritchie 
Renee C. Robey 
David H. Robinson 
J. Royal Roseberry, III 
Thomas A. M. Rountree 
Meredith and Jere Russo 
James E. Samsel 
Doris D. Sandberg 
George W. Sanford 
Chester E. Sansbury 
Peyton Sasnett 
Teresa Satterfield 
George P. Sawyer, Ph.D. 
Sarah C. Scarborough 
C. B. Schmidt 
Linda Schmidt 
Laurie Seese 
Deborah M. Shedrow 
Miriam Shelden 
Ben L. Sill 
Sedgwick Simons 
Gary R. Smiley 
Eric E. Smith 
Ginnie & Jimmy Smith 
Starr W. Snead 
Christian R. Sonne 
John M. Stephenson 
S. David Stoney 
Lani Strange 
Marshall H. Stuart 
Richard Stuhr 
The Sumter Wateree Club 
Randall and Nancy Swan 
Veanna Talbot 
Robert M. Tate 
Robert W. Taylor 
Joe A Taylor 
Jane M. Temple 
Thomas E. Thornhill 
Clyde W. Timmons 
Mark Triana 
John M. Volkhardt 
Edward I. Vought 
Archie B. Ward 
George S. Ward 
Nannie vonStade Ward 
Ray Ward 
John M. Warren, Jr. 
Cindy P. Watson 
J. Calhoun Watson 
Katie Wean 
Anne H. Weir 

Robert K. Wichmann 
David L. Wicker 
Bo Wilhite 
Carol L. Williams 
Joseph C. Williams, III 
Carol Williams 
Doris C. Williams 
Wayne Wilson 
John W. Wilson, Jr., MD 
Jack R. Windell, Jr. 
William R. Winslow 
Elizabeth B. Wofford 
David S. Youmans 
Joseph W. Zdenek 
Leo F. Zimmerman 
 
SUPPORTERS under $50  
Carolyn Adami 
Terri Ann Allen 
Bob Allen 
Rebecca D. Allen 
William D. Anderson, Jr. 
Myra A. Armistead 
Tony Arrington 
Virginia C. Arthur 
Marianne Bach-Cohn 
Mary L. Ballou 
James C. Barras 
Tony Bebber 
Susan J. Bichel 
Richard J. Bischoff 
Justin Orlando Black 
William H. Blythe 
William A. Boone 
George H. Boyd 
Connally Bradley 
Chance  Bralley 
Elizabeth Brittman 
John J. Britton, MD 
Allan Brown 
Maxie H. Brown 
Teresa Brown 
Jennifer Brunner 
Colleen Brunson 
Robert R. Burgess, Jr. 
Carolyn Burgin 
J. William Byrd 
Ann Byron 
Jack L. Caldwell 
Tom Camp 
Loretta S. Canales 
Candytuft Garden Club 
Barbara Canelon 
Stella Carmody 
Cely Construction Company  
Bernie and Alice Clegg 
Clemson University Cooper 
Library 
Jonathan L. Click 
Charles H. Coker 

Carl Cole 
Sherie L. Coller-Daly 
Lida Colucci 
Phillip L. Corley 
Tina Crawford 
Susan M Creamer 
John B. Curcio 
Robert B. Dandridge 
Anthony Davis 
William E. Day 
Janet R. Dickson 
Nancie E. Dixon 
Norma S. Drafts 
Becky E. Drake 
Kathleen B. Ebbs 
Shirley Eckert 
Barbara B. Eglajs 
Theodore Matthew Eison 
William Englsih 
Florence M. Ervin 
Michael Faile 
J. Michael Farr 
Jim Ferree 
Philip A. Finley 
Marguerite F. Fogleman 
Frank Forbes 
Donna E. Ford 
Karen Wallace Fox 
Marc Franks 
Dorothy D. Freeman 
Teresa P. Freeman 
William Frye 
Elaine D. Furnari 
Burnett H. Gaston 
WIlson Gautreaux 
John Germain 
A. Mitchell Godwin 
Benjamin  R. Gooding 
Elizabeth Goodson 
April Gordon 
Jack Greenshields 
Terry Greig 
T. M. Griffin 
Wayne Grooms 
Anthony Guasto 
Willie J Hackett 
J. W. Haltiwanger 
Joseph H. Hardy 
William and Eleanor Hare 
Richard A. Harrison 
Frank Hayden 
Theron C Hegler 
Calvert H. Helms 
Jim Hendricks 
Peter W. Hens 
Wellington A. Hiester 
James Hightower 
Roger Hill 
Patrick Hill 
Bonnie Holaday 

THANK YOU to our 2015 Donors! 



SUPPORTERS under $50  
continued 
John E. Hollis 
Dwight J. Hotchkiss, Jr. 
Thomas J. Howard, Sr. 
Frederica L. Hughey 
Catherine J. Jackson 
Ann James 
Jane H. Jervey 
Gerald G. Jeter 
Gerrit J. Jobsis 
Max Johns 
Ronald M. Jordan 
Marshall Kibbe 
B. Wayne Kinyon 
Henry Kodama 
Mary Koob 
Molly Kremidas 
Marguerite C Kwiatkowski 
Debbie LaBerge 
Lady Island Garden Club 
Lady Slipper Garden Club 
M. Tucker Laffitte 
Gretchen Lambert 
Patricia Larsen 
John LeGrand 
Frank Leopard 
Jessica M Lermond 
Lesslie Family Trust 
Susan Libes 
Richland County Public Library 
Natalie Lochner 
Matthew Lockhart 
Robert J. Malcolm 
Jeanne Malmgren Melvin 
Amanda L. Maner 
Julia D. Markley 
Michael Marsh 
Bill McCabe 
Margaret McCarter 
Joanna McLucas 
Al McNeill 
William McNeil 
Ashley McNeill 
Ann S. McNerney 
Carol and James Metts 
Jane E. Milford 
Ansel E. Miller 
General Mills 
Cathi Milunec 
Maureen Mitchell 
Nikki Moore 
Mary Morgan 
Ann Nichols 
Betty A. Owens 
Robert H. Painter, Jr. 
Ann M. Parker 
Christopher Peake 
Gerry and Dana Pfeifer 
Faye Phillips 

Joe A. Piper 
Irvin V Plowden 
Carl L. Poston, Jr. 
Sam and Eva Pratt 
Lindsay B. Pressley 
Wilbur J. Prezzano 
William H. Prioleau, Jr. 
Ruth Rabiner 
Sara Rajca 
Harvey C. Rast, Jr. 
Ellen S. Reneke 
Laura Richardson 
Pamela A. Robinson 
Jack Roddey 
Sara Beth Rosen 
Thomas Rountree 
Linda Rowe 
Mariette V. Ruppert 
John Sabrine 
Harry Salisbury, Jr. 
Joan B. Sallenger 
James C. Sanders, Jr. 
Bryan Sanders 
Lynn Satterfiled 
Judith L. Sawyer 
Patricia Schad 
Wilma R. Sheil 
Arthur Shick 
KimShiver 
Peter L. Silveston 
William W. Sittel 
Thomas Skaggs 
Benjamin  Skelley 
Donald Smith 
Frances Smith 
Leann and Ed Smith 
Mary Frances Smith 
Roger J. Smith 
George W. Smyth, Jr. 
Allen Snape, III 
James E. Snow, Jr. 
Frederick S. Sosnowski 
Linda R. Soyars 
Bonnie R. Stanard 
Charles W. Stockell 
Thomas Stoddard 
Luther M. Strayer, III 
Robbie Strickland 
David Stroupe 
Kerry Stubbs 
Rose Stuck 
Lois R. Taylor 
Terracycle US, LLC 
Roger C. Thompson 
Terrence Michael Thompson 
Bill Tiernay 
Charles M. Todd 
Everette E. Tompkins 
Dean O. Trytten 
William H. Turner 

Matthew P. Turner 
Laura Turner 
Dan Turpin 
Ray Wade 
Susan E. Waites 
Mackie J. Walker 
Herman Walker 
M. Elaine Walker 
Marion Wall 
Ron Ware 
Linda Warren 
Barbara Waters 
Joe F. Watson 
Raymond A Wedlake 
Amy Welch 
Carolyn R. White 
Mark Whittaker 
Allan Whittingham 
Rosa Williams 
James and Anne Williams 
Jean W. Williamson 
Mary R. Wilson 
Michael Wilson 
Jane Wold 
Barr D. Younker, Sr. 
 
AFFILIATE CHAPTERS 
Deerskinners Hunt Club 
Lexington Wildlife Chapter 
Prosperity Wildlife Federation 
 
MEMORIALS/HONORARIA 
Hugh Aiken 
Ann Alden 
Evelyn Alexander 
Eugene and Debra Baker 
Melanie W Baker 
Clarence and Harriet Bauknight 
Margie S Bodie 
Hollace K. Boswell 
Mary Bowers 
Mary Boyer 
Sonja Bradfield 
Susanne Bradford 
Alecia Brewster 
Kevin Bruns 
Charles Bryan Jr. 
Elizabeth G. Caldwell 
Floride Carter 
Danny Chapman 
Sandra Christiano 
Susan E Clark 
Ziggy Clayton 
Coastal Master Naturalist Assoc. 

Triangle Construction Co. 
Gail Crouch 
Dendy Davenport 
Jeanie Davis 
Philip B Duke 
Cindy Durrett 

Rose and Anne Eassy 
Margaret Edwards 
Mark and Carla Eggl 
Betty Farr 
John S. Garton 
Hall and Carolyn Liles 
Clay/Lisa Hoag 
Richard and Betty Hopf 
Donald and Marion Huber 
International Longshoremen's 
Association  
H. Johnson 
Devika Kumar 
Montague Laffitte 
Lake Murray Elementary 
Tony and Mary Lauzze 
Timothy Levine 
William and Kathryn Manson 
Anne McIntyre 
McMillian, Pazdan and Smith 
Sarah and Matt Myers 
Judith Nicks 
Caroline L. Ogburn 
Palmetto State Bank 
Elizabeth Pearce 
Jo Lynne Pearce 
Marguerite Rice 
Robert Turnbull 
Melissa B Robinson 
Ellen D Schlaefer 
Robin Shealy 
St. Thomas Point Homeowners  
Bill and Martha Stephenson 
Joanna Stone 
Randall and Nancy Swan 
Stan and Janice White 
Carl Whitmer 
Mark and Kathy Wiggins 
Robert Yeargin 
Carey and Claudia York 
  
In Loving Memory of:  

Walter Kenneth Bunge  
Bill Campbell 
Michael Coyle 
Frank Heinsohn 
James Holton 
Jackie Jacobs 
Robert  Johnston 
J. Harold Mack 
Gene Mauldin 
Nancy McEachen 
Tom O'Hanlan  
Terri Spires 
Billie Ann Bennett Ward 

www.SCWF.org 

  

Donations listed are from gifts 
given January 1, 2015, through 
December 31,2015 



215 Pickens Street 
Columbia, SC 29205 

www.SCWF.org 

Thank you for your support!  

 

In Memory of 
William “Bill” McCabe 

(1948-2016) 
 

Faithful Board Member  
and  

Devoted Friend! 


